December 11, 2018

Sean invited all Elders and Deacons to his home for a holiday gathering to promote fellowship. New Elders Rich and Adam were invited too.

It was a potluck. I did not attend.

Finance Committee needed Elder approval regarding the \$25K reduction in Sean's salary.

Only 7 Elders attended the party so Sean sent an email asking to vote yea or nay, even tho he had enough for a quarum he wanted to include everyone

These are the Yes responses received: Candy, Dennis, Jodi, Kerry, Mark, Rex, Roger, Scot, Sharon

Thank you all for a faithful year of service

I look forward to being your secretary in 2019

Always,

Kerry